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    NEATISHEAD PARISH COUNCIL


MINUTES OF AN ANNUAL PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

NEATISHEAD PRIMARY SCHOOL 

Thursday 9th May 2019 at 7.30pm 
Present: Cllr D Church, Cllr C How, Cllr N Fowle, Cllr D Pickering, Cllr R Hanger Clerk: C Hummel, 1 Parishioner Present

1. WELCOME TO COUNCILLORS FOR A NEW FOUR-YEAR TERM, FOLLOWING ELECTIONS ON 2nd MAY 2019

1.1 Councillors welcomed each other back for a new 4-year term.
1.2 Acceptance of Office forms were signed and Register of Interests forms were given.
1.3 It was noted to councillors that the parish council no longer had General Power of Competence and would fall under S137.

2. ELECTION OF CHAIR
Cllr David Church was nominated by Cllr Fowle and Seconded by Cllr Pickering. All in Favour. Cllr Church accepted role as Chair. 
3. APOLOGIES

Cllr P Ryall – Prior Engagement. ACCEPTED
4. ELECTION OF VICE CHAIR

Cllr Caro How was nominated by Cllr Church and Seconded by Cllr Fowle. All in Favour. Cllr How accepted role as Vice Chair.
5. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

5.1 Councillors to confirm for the minutes that the Register of Interest declarations passed to NNDC are (to the best of knowledge and belief) completed and up to date. 
Forms will be filled in and passed to NNDC.

5.2 Members are invited to declare a previously undisclosed interest relating to items on the agenda

Cllr Fowle – Chair of the White House Stores and a trustee on the Poors or Fuel Allotments Charity

6. MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING
The minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on 18th April 2019 were AGREED. Proposed Cllr Fowle, Seconded Cllr How. Cllr Hanger abstained due to being absent from the previous meeting.
7. PUBLIC SPEAKING

The meeting will be adjourned for up to 15 minutes:
7.1
To receive report from Police, County and District Councillor & Cluster 12 Police Magazine. NONE
7.2
To receive questions from the public relating to items on the Agenda. Each speaker is allowed a maximum of 5 minutes. NONE
8. MATTERS ARISING – TO RECEIVE UPDATES
8.1 Clerk confirmed the election results of District Council for Hoveton and Tunstead Ward had been revealed. Cllr Nigel Dixon and Cllr Gerard Mancini Boyle were the wards new District Councillors. Cllr Church had spoken with Cllr Dixon and had said that both councillors had divided the ward up and Cllr Mancini Boyle would be attending Neatishead Meetings, although would be available to attend if Cllr Mancini Boyle was unable to.
Cllrs felt that there was a very poor presence of either of the councillors with regard to canvassing in Neatishead, so were a little unsure who or what they are actually about. It was noted that Cllr Mancini Boyle had yet to make contact with Neatishead Parish Council.

8.2 Cllr Church updated the council concerning the installation of faster broadband in the village. He had spoken with an engineer who had said that the previous contractors had been fired due to the poor installation and complaints made. New contractors have started installation in the village and they hope that in six months that the majority of the village will have fast broadband speeds.
Cllr Pickering said that although this was good news, there would still be some areas of the village that would be unable to get broadband such as herself as they are deemed “too rural”. Unfortunately, this will mean that if you fall into this category that homeowners would have to pay to ensure better speeds.

8.3 The explained that the taps at the staithe were still unsuitable for use due the category 5 improvement notice that Anglian Water have imposed on the parish council. The clerk confirmed that she had spoken to the inspector at Anglian Water that gave the improvement notice and explained that having followed the notice to the letter that the taps were now effectively useless and no longer fit for purpose. The inspector has agreed to reduce the category 5 improvement to a category 4 meaning that a different type of fitted can be used. This will allow for long length hoses to be attached and water will no longer escape out of the vents. 
The clerk has managed to obtain the new D/B valves from the supplier who supplied the cat5 D/C Devices and they are happy to do a swap at no further cost. The fittings can easily be fitted by the clerk so there is no need to use the plumbers. 

The council AGREED to the clerk purchasing two 30 metre lengths of ¾” hoses at a cost of £41.54 to replace the 1/2” hose so that it fits to new device.

The clerk explained that due to the reclassification and it appearing that other parishes have not had to do the level of work to be compliant that it has cost the parish council a significant amount of money and time to get this situation sorted. It was noted by council that had there been a correct level of understanding as to the needs of the staithe that a significant amount of money could have been saved. The clerk would be writing to Anglian Water about this.

8.4 Cllr Fowle explained that a letter had been received from Brown & Co who were agents for the land owner for the land adjacent of School Lane. When the land was acquired, they were not made aware of the presence of any permissive path or the use of the land for this purpose. When the land was cropped up to the hedgerow there was no deliberate act to remove the path, they simply did not know it existed. The land owner is sympathetic to the situation and would like to accommodate a permissive path if at all possible. At present there are crops growing but when this current crop has been cleared the land owner has said that an appropriate margin will be left to allow people to walk on foot along the headland. There will be need to have this documented and the agents will be in touch nearer the time reintroduction of the unofficial footpath on the land adjacent to School Lane. The parish council wished to thank the land owner for being so accommodating in this matter and also thanked Cllr Fowle for making the appropriate enquiries
8.5 An Inspector has confirmed that they will be attending Common Road to look at the issue of the large dip in the road that could potentially be very dangerous. Unfortunately, they have not given an exact date.
Cllr Pickering spoke again regarding the Main Road and turning into Neatishead. The clerk said that she would contact Cllr Richard Price with the parish councils concerns and copy Cllr Pickering into the email.

9. CORRESPONDENCE.
9.1 Email – Parishioner – Complaint regarding a sign installed on Irstead Road directing users to the village shop and pub.
The complaint has been taken up by North Norfolk District Council Enforcement Officer and Highways. It is confirmed that the sign is an issue and enforcement could be used to remove it. The clerk has tried to speak to Mr Peacock the enforcement officer at NNDC but was unable to speak direct prior to the meeting to get further clarification of what is their intended action.

The parish council feel that this is a dispute with the parishioner and the village stores and pub and not a Parish Council issue however they wished to try and find a way of solving the situation so that all parties can move forward. Suggestions are is for the Shop/pub to remove the sign and relocated it to Lime Kiln Dyke. There is already an existing sign direct people to the village pub. The sign is in a poor state so it could replace this sign. Relevant permission would be required from Broads Authority however they appear open to this. It was suggested that the store/shop look a brown tourist sign in its place. This is done through an application to Highways, but a cost element would be involved. A councillor pointed out that perhaps with modern technology and smart phones that a sign might not be necessary as people can use their maps and search engines to find places. Clerk to write White House Stores.

9.2 Email – Notice of Consultation North Norfolk First Draft Local Plan (Part 1) Specific Consultees.
9.3 Email - Notice of Consultation - Draft Design Guide & Landscape Assessment SPDs.
Cllr Church said that he would try to pop into one of the drop-in sessions and would report back to council. The clerk has also erected the posters to notify the parish on the noticeboards around the village.
10. GDPR Policies

The Parish Council reviewed the Data Protection Policy, Data Privacy Policy and Data Audit for Neatishead in line with General Data Protection Regulations. APPROVED and review in 2020.
11. PLAYINGFIELD
The clerk confirmed that the lead time for the fencing was approximately 8 weeks. This was good news as it will mean that the fence should be in place before the summer holidays. No further complaints have been made concerning dogs to the parish council.  It was noted that the goal posts may have to be moved over slightly for the allowance of the new fence.
12. FINANCIAL MATTERS.

12.1
Receipts

Main Account -April £17,055.57

NNDC Precept and Grant







            £4092.00
Saving Account – April £4,540.85


Interest



              

.18
12.2
Payments authorised for May: AGREED

C Hummel wages – chq000125        






              £244.19

Anglian Water – DD








£18.00

NPFA – chq 000126 








£20.00


Public Liability Insurance – chq000127 





              £536.82

Dyno Plumbing, Staithe Taps – chq 000128





              £589.68
12.3
The accounts are complete for 2018/19 and they will be sent to the Internal Auditor shortly.
12.4
Public Liability Insurance for the next 12 months was confirmed and will start on 1st June 2019

13.
PLANNING.
13.1
To consider applications received from NNDC:
None
Notification’s received from NNDC: 
None
13.2        To consider applications received from Broads Authority: 
None
Notification’s received from Broads Authority: None 
14.
STAITHE.
14.1        To update on the unauthorised seller at the staithe returning to the staithe.
The clerk has spoken with environmental health concerning the unauthorised food seller, They have stated that it is a civil matter however they are concerned at how the food maybe being served, the said that they would visit the staithe if they knew approximate times that they were there. A parishioner asked if they could speak, and stated that the seller is there 3 times a day at approximately 9am, 12pm and 5pm. It is reported that they attend Gays Staithe after. Clerk will report this back to environmental health. It was agreed that not to send a letter to the seller until the authorities have investigated.
15.          ANY OTHER BUSINESS TO BE RAISED AT A FUTURE MEETING.
The Annual Parish Meeting 

Will be held in the New Victory Hall, Neatishead on

Thursday 16th May 2019 at 7.30pm

The next Parish Council Meeting 
Will be held in the New Victory Hall, Neatishead on: -
Thursday June 21st 2018 at 7.30pm
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Mrs Charlotte Hummel – Clerk to Neatishead Parish Council

Fairfield, 20 Station Road, Ormesby St Margaret, Norfolk.  NR29 3NH

Telephone :  01493 718128                                                                                                                    email:  neatishead.parish@gmail.com

